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Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of, ii. 117..There was once in the city of Hemadan (191) a young man of comely aspect and excellently skilled in singing to the lute, and
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King Shah Bekht heard this, he said in himself, "How like is this story to my present case with this vizier, who hath not his like!" Then he bade him depart to his own house
and come again at eventide..When her husband heard this, he said to her, 'What is thy name and what are the names of thy father and mother?' She told him their names
and her own, whereby he knew that it was she whose belly he had slit and said to her, 'And where are thy father and mother?' 'They are both dead,' answered she, and he
said, 'I am that journeyman who slit thy belly.' Quoth she, 'Why didst thou that?' And he replied, 'Because of a saying I heard from the wise woman.' 'What was it?' asked his
wife, and he said, 'She avouched that thou wouldst play the harlot with a hundied men and that I should after take thee to wife.' Quoth she, 'Ay, I have whored it with a
hundred men, no more and no less, and behold, thou hast married me.' 'Moreover,' continued her husband, 'the wise woman foresaid, also, that thou shouldst die, at the
last of thy life, of the bite of a spider. Indeed, her saying hath been verified of the harlotry and the marriage, and I fear lest her word come true no less in the matter of thy
death.'.Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Sixth, iii. 203..73. The Miller and his Wife ccclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? z. The King who lost Kingdom and Wife and Wealth and God
restored them to him dccccxix.N.B.-The Roman numerals denote the volume, the Arabic the page.? ? ? ? ? I had not left you, had I known that severance would prove My
death; but what is past is past, Fate stoops to no control..So the highwayman took the saddle-bags and offered to kill the traveller, who said, "What is this? Thou hast no
blood-feud against me, that should make my slaughter incumbent [on thee]. Quoth the other, "Needs must I slay thee;" whereupon the traveller dismounted from his horse
and grovelled on the earth, beseeching the robber and speaking him fair. The latter hearkened not to his prayers, but cast him to the ground; whereupon the traveller [raised
his eyes and seeing a francolin flying over him,] said, in his agony," O francolin, bear witness that this man slayeth me unjustly and wickedly; for indeed I have given him all
that was with me and besought him to let me go, for my children's sake; yet would he not consent unto this. But be thou witness against him, for God is not unmindful of that
which is done of the oppressors." The highwayman paid no heed to this speech, but smote him and cut off his head..One of the good-for-noughts found himself one day
without aught and the world was straitened upon him and his patience failed; so he lay down to sleep and gave not over sleeping till the sun burnt him and the foam came
out upon his mouth, whereupon he arose, and he was penniless and had not so much as one dirhem. Presently, he came to the shop of a cook, who had set up therein his
pans (9) [over the fire] and wiped his scales and washed his saucers and swept his shop and sprinkled it; and indeed his oils (10) were clear (11) and his spices fragrant
and he himself stood behind his cooking-pots [waiting for custom]. So the lackpenny went up to him and saluting him, said to him, 'Weigh me half a dirhem's worth of meat
and a quarter of a dirhem's worth of kouskoussou (12) and the like of bread.' So the cook weighed out to him [that which he sought] and the lackpenny entered the shop,
whereupon the cook set the food before him and he ate till he had gobbled up the whole and licked the saucers and abode perplexed, knowing not how he should do with
the cook concerning the price of that which he had eaten and turning his eyes about upon everything in the shop..When she had made an end of her song, she wept sore,
till presently sleep overcame her and she slept..? ? ? ? ? In glory's raiment clad, by thee the stars of heaven are shamed And in amaze the full moon stares to see thy
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goodlihead..? ? ? ? ? p. The Page who feigned to know the Speech of Birds dxcii.21. Omar ben Abdulaziz and the Poets ccccxxxii.When it was the sixth day, the viziers'
wrath redoubled, for that they had not compassed their desire of the youth and they feared for themselves from the king; so three of them went in to him and prostrating
themselves before him, said to him, "O king, indeed we are loyal counsellors to thy dignity and tenderly solicitous for thee. Verily, thou persistest long in sparing this youth
alive and we know not what is thine advantage therein. Every day findeth him yet on life and the talk redoubleth suspicions on thee; so do thou put him to death, that the talk
may be made an end of." When the king heard this speech, he said, "By Allah, indeed, ye say sooth and speak rightly!" Then he let bring the young treasurer and said to
him, "How long shall I look into thine affair and find no helper for thee and see them all athirst for thy blood?".AND BOULAC EDITIONS OF THE ARABIC TEXT OF.? ? ? ?
? None, by Allah, 'mongst all creatures, none I love save thee alone! Yea, for I am grown thy bondman, by the troth betwixt us plight..? ? ? ? ? For no hand is there but the
hand of God is over it And no oppressor but shall be with worse than he opprest..64. Haroun er Reshid and the Three Girls dcli.? ? ? ? ? Camphor itself to me doth testify
And in my presence owns me white as snow..Marriage to the Poor Old Man, The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in, i. 247..When the evening evened, the king let
fetch the vizier and required of him the [promised] story. So he said, "Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? e. The Barber's Story cxlix.Ibrahim and his Son, Story of King, i. 138..Had
we thy coming known, we would for sacrifice, i. 13..Credulous Husband, The, i. 270..The king read the letter and said to Abou Temam, "We will do what behoveth in the
matter; but, O Abou Temam, needs must thou see my daughter and she thee, and needs must thou hear her speech and she thine.' So saying, he sent him to the lodging of
the princess, who had had notice of this; so that they had adorned her sitting-chamber with the costliest that might be of utensils of gold and silver and the like, and she
seated herself on a throne of gold, clad in the most sumptuous of royal robes and ornaments. When Abou Temam entered, he bethought himself and said, 'The wise say,
he who restraineth his sight shall suffer no evil and he who guardeth his tongue shall hear nought of foul, and he who keepeth watch over his hand, it shall be prolonged
and not curtailed.' (121) So he entered and seating himself on the ground, [cast down his eyes and] covered his hands and feet with his dress. (122) Quoth the king's
daughter to him, 'Lift thy head, O Abou Temam, and look on me and speak with me.' But he spoke not neither raised his head, and she continued, 'They sent thee but that
thou mightest look on me and speak with me, and behold, thou speakest not at all. Take of these pearls that be around thee and of these jewels and gold and silver. But he
put not forth his hand unto aught, and when she saw that he paid no heed to anything, she was angry and said, 'They have sent me a messenger, blind, dumb and deaf.'.?
? ? ? ? Ye sleep; by Allah, sleep comes not to ease my weary lids; But from mine eyes, since ye have passed away, the blood doth rain..34. The City of Irem dxxxviii.? ? ? ?
? How long shall I anights distracted be for love Of thee? How long th' assaults of grief and woes abide?.? ? ? ? ? Behold, I am clad in a robe of leaves green And a
garment of honour of ultramarine..On this wise they abode months and years and the queen-mother ceased not to do thus till the cook's brother came to the town in his
ship, and with him Selim. So he landed with the youth and showed him to the queen, [that she might buy him]. When she saw him, she augured well of him; so she bought
him from the cook's brother and was kind to him and entreated him with honour. Then she fell to proving him in his parts and making assay of him in his affairs and found in
him all that is in kings' sons of understanding and breeding and goodly manners and qualities..So the old man put his head forth of the window and called the youth, who
came to him from the mosque and sought leave [to enter]. The Muezzin bade him enter, and when he came in to the damsel, he knew her and she knew him; whereupon
he turned back in bewilderment and would have fled; but she sprang up to him and seized him, and they embraced and wept together, till they fell down on the ground in a
swoon. When the old man saw them in this plight, he feared for himself and fled forth, seeing not the way for drunkenness. His neighbour the Jew met him and said to him,
"How comes it that I see thee confounded?" "How should I not be confounded," answered the old man, "seeing that the damsel who is with me is fallen in love with the
servant of the mosque and they have embraced and fallen down in a swoon? Indeed, I fear lest the Khalif come to know of this and be wroth with me; so tell me thou what
is to be done in this wherewith I am afflicted of the affair of this damsel." Quoth the Jew, "For the nonce, take this casting-bottle of rose-water and go forth-right and sprinkle
them therewith. If they be aswoon for this their foregathering and embracement, they will come to themselves, and if otherwise, do thou flee.".Now King Azadbekht's wife
was big with child and the pains of labour took her in the mountain; so they alighted at the mountain-foot, by a spring of water, and she gave birth to a boy as he were the
moon. Behrjaur his mother pulled off a gown of gold-inwoven brocade and wrapped the child therein, and they passed the night [in that place], what while she gave him
suck till the morning. Then said the king to her, "We are hampered by this child and cannot abide here nor can we carry him with us; so methinks we were better leave him
here and go, for Allah is able to send him one who shall take him and rear him." So they wept over him exceeding sore and left him beside the spring, wrapped in the gown
of brocade: then they laid at his head a thousand dinars in a bag and mounting their horses, departed, fleeing..? ? ? ? ? By Him whom I worship, indeed, I swear, O thou
that mine eye dost fill, By Him in whose honour the pilgrims throng and fare to Arafat's hill,.? ? ? ? ? And when my feet trod earth, "Art slain, that we should fear," Quoth
they, "or live, that we may hope again thy sight?".All who were present were delighted and the sitting-chamber shook with mirth, and Iblis said, 'Well done, O Tuhfet es
Sudour!' Then they gave not over wine-bibbing and rejoicing and making merry and tambourining and piping till the night waned and the dawn drew near; and indeed
exceeding delight entered into them. The most of them in mirth was the Sheikh Iblis, and for the excess of that which betided him of delight, he put off all that was upon him
of coloured clothes and cast them over Tuhfeh, and among the rest a robe broidered with jewels and jacinths, worth ten thousand dinars. Then he kissed the earth and
danced and put his finger to his arse and taking his beard in his hand, said to her, 'Sing about this beard and endeavour after mirth and pleasance, and no blame shall
betide thee for this.' So she improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story ii.? ? ? ? ? e. The Story of the Portress xviii.123. The
Blacksmith who could Handle Fire without Hurt cccclxxi.? ? ? ? ? How long did the heart for thy love that languished with longing endure A burden of passion, 'neath which
e'en mountains might totter and fail!.77 The Draper and the Thief (234) dclxi.It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked in a ship and put out to sea, so he
might fish; but the wind blew on them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any, and came forth, naked, on one of the coasts; and it
chanced that he landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime servant], was king. So he came in the night to the gate of the latter's city and
[finding it shut], took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place there..Then he turned to the woman and said to her, 'And thou, what sayst thou?' So she expounded to
him her case and recounted to him all that had betided her and her husband, first and last, up to the time when they took up their abode with the old man and woman who
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dwelt on the sea-shore. Then she set out that which the Magian had practised on her of knavery and how he had carried her off in the ship and all that had betided her of
humiliation and torment, what while the cadis and judges and deputies hearkened to her speech. When the king heard the last of his wife's story, he said, 'Verily, there hath
betided thee a grievous matter; but hast thou knowledge of what thy husband did and what came of his affair?' 'Nay, by Allah,' answered she; 'I have no knowledge of him,
save that I leave him no hour unremembered in fervent prayer, and never, whilst I live, will he cease to be to me the father of my children and my father's brother's son and
my flesh and my blood.' Then she wept and the king bowed his head, whilst his eyes brimmed over with tears at her story..Now the four women who thus accosted Tuhfeh
were the princess Kemeriyeh, daughter of King Es Shisban, and her sisters; and Kemeriyeh loved Tuhfeh with an exceeding love. So, when she came up to her, she fell to
kissing and embracing her, and Iblis said, 'Fair befall you! Take me between you.' At this Tuhfeh laughed and Kemeriyeh said, 'O my sister, I love thee and doubtless hearts
have their evidences, (197) for, since I saw thee, I have loved thee.' 'By Allah,' replied Tuhfeh, 'hearts have deeps, (198) and thou, by Allah, art dear to me and I am thy
handmaid.' Kemeriyeh thanked her for this and said to her, 'These are the wives of the kings of the Jinn: salute them. This is Queen Jemreh, (199) that is Queen Wekhimeh
and this other is Queen Sherareh, and they come not but for thee.' So Tuhfeh rose to her feet and kissed their hands, and the three queens kissed her and welcomed her
and entreated her with the utmost honour..When his father saw the strength of his determination to travel, he fell in with his wishes and equipped him with five thousand
dinars in cash and the like in merchandise and sent with him two serving-men. So the youth set out, trusting in the blessing of God the Most High, and his father went out
with him, to take leave of him, and returned [to Damascus]. As for Noureddin Ali, he gave not over travelling days and nights till he entered the city of Baghdad and laying
up his loads in the caravanserai, made for the bath, where he did away that which was upon him of the dirt of the road and putting off his travelling clothes, donned a costly
suit of Yemen stuff, worth an hundred dinars. Then he put in his sleeve (6) a thousand mithcals (7) of gold and sallied forth a-walking and swaying gracefully as he went. His
gait confounded all those who beheld him, as he shamed the branches with his shape and belittled the rose with the redness of his cheeks and his black eyes of Babylonian
witchcraft; indeed, thou wouldst deem that whoso looked on him would surely be preserved from calamity; [for he was] even as saith of him one of his describers in the
following verses:.Barmecides, Haroun er Reshid and the Woman of the, i. 57..His love on him took pity and wept for his dismay, ii. 210..? ? ? ? ? My outward of my inward
testifies And this bears witness that that tells aright. (39).?THE FIFTH OFFICER'S STORY..85. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Old Bedouin cccxcv
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